
Our Mission Statement: To GATHER as God’s family, To GROW in Grace, To GO in Faith, Love & Service  
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THE TIDINGS:  A monthly Newsletter for Family & Friends of Beaver Valley 

 

 

Beaver Valley Church  

 

Sunday, November 10 TH 
5:00pm ð 7:00 pm  

 

Meatballs Å New Potatoes Å Corn Å Salads 
Pies Å Desserts Å Breads Å Coffee & Cold Drinks 

 
Bake Sale & Craft Sale  

                
   

Free -will Offering  
Funds raised will be used for painting of the Fellowship Hall 

 

For questions on this WELCA event, please call: 
  Eileen Jacobson, 582-8126    Å    Beth Flier, 582-3326 

 

YOUR HELP  

IS NEEDEDé 

Please sign up on 

the bulletin 

boards.   



 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

26214 484th Avenue  
PO Box 128  

Brandon, SD 57005  
Phone: 582-3504 

Fax: 582-3035 
 

OFFICE EMAIL:  
bvlc@alliancecom.net 

 

TIDINGS & BULLETIN  
CONTRIBUTIONS: 

bvlcmedia@alliancecom.net 
 

WEBSITE: 
www.beavervalleylutheran.org 

 

WEBSITE CONTRIBUTIONS: 
janet@paulsenmarketing.com 

BEAVER VALLEY  

STAFF 

Larry Johnson  
Council President 

princessann@alliancecom.net 
Church office 605-582-3504 

Cell 605-357-1230 
 

Pastor Richard Foster  
Supply Pastor 

richpastor@gmail.com 
Church office 605-582-3504 

Cell 605-610-6097 
 

Vyonne Manning  
Church Office 

Monday-Thursday 9am-4pm 
bvlc@alliancecom.net 

 

Janet Andersen  
Website Administrator 

janet@paulsenmarketing.com 
 

Ruth Tieszen  
Organist 

ruthtieszen@hotmail.com 
 

Shelly Berg  
Choir Director 

shelly.berg@k12.sd.us 
 

Gingi Hanson  
Choir Accompanist 

gingi@alliancecom.net 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

   
 
 
 
 

Please pray for our 

members on their 

special dayé 

 

Joel Flier 15-Nov 

Shirley Flint 15-Nov 

Kaden Nelson 15-Nov 

William Duin 16-Nov 

Larry Johnson 16-Nov 

Carlyn Brazee 17-Nov 

Allen Eide 17-Nov 

Lisa Frisbee 17-Nov 

Abby Clausen 19-Nov 

Gingi Hanson 21-Nov 

Robert Swenson 21-Nov 

Shelly Erickson 22-Nov 

Dan Hanson 22-Nov 

Kirby Shroll 22-Nov 

William Thompson 22-Nov 

Rebecca Reinhardt 23-Nov 

Julie Wright 24-Nov 

Doug Anderson 25-Nov 

Ryan Wingate 25-Nov 

Mike Swenson 26-Nov 

Jacalyn Halvorson 28-Nov 

Melissa Bonander 29-Nov 

Mike Kannas 30-Nov 

 

Scott Stuhr 1-Nov 

Kurt Keil 3-Nov 

Ann Beesley 5-Nov 

Jay Phillips 5-Nov 

Travis Schmitt 6-Nov 

Tony Dreyer 8-Nov 

Michael Hluchy 8-Nov 

Margaret Scholten 8-Nov 

Brianne Jacobson 9-Nov 

Casey Kuhnert 9-Nov 

Robyn Tieszen 9-Nov 

Dennis Bossman 10-Nov 

Linda Dawley 10-Nov 

Stephanie Jensen 10-Nov 

Kristi Nelson 10-Nov 

Tyler Nelson 10-Nov 

Austin Holz 11-Nov 

Aden Letcher 11-Nov 

Paul Maxwell 12-Nov 

Beryl Bossman 14-Nov 

Amy Jensen 14-Nov 
Addison Scholten 14-Nov 

Brenda Bjorum 15-Nov 

 

Joel Flier 15-Nov 

Shirley Flint 15-Nov 

Kaden Nelson 15-Nov 

William Duin 16-Nov 

Larry Johnson 16-Nov 

Carlyn Brazee 17-Nov 

Allen Eide 17-Nov 

Lisa Frisbee 17-Nov 

Abby Clausen 19-Nov 

Gingi Hanson 21-Nov 

Robert Swenson 21-Nov 

Shelly Erickson 22-Nov 

Dan Hanson 22-Nov 

Kirby Shroll 22-Nov 

William Thompson 22-Nov 

Rebecca Reinhardt 23-Nov 

Julie Wright 24-Nov 

Doug Anderson 25-Nov 

Ryan Wingate 25-Nov 

Mike Swenson 26-Nov 

Jacalyn Halvorson 28-Nov 

Melissa Bonander 29-Nov 

Mike Kannas 30-Nov 

 

 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 3RD 

WITH A BRUNCH FOLLOWING THE SERVICE 

All members are invited to help welcome Beaver Valley’s newest 

members and visitors on New Member Sunday, Nov. 3
rd

! 
 

Evangelism Committee will be hosting a brunch in their honor 

following the worship service. This will be an enjoyable time of 

sharing good food and good fellowship with the people who make 

Beaver Valley the special place that it is.  Please join us! 

 

 

mailto:richpastor@gmail.com
mailto:bvlc@alliancecom.net
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THE SEASON OF FULFILLMENT  

This month of November is filled with a lot of 

parish, family and neighborhood events and 

commemorations.  Harvest Festival is coming 

up at the church on November 10
th

.  

Thanksgiving will be a time for thanking God 

for the bounty and also for gathering around 

tables filled with the aroma of turkey, all the 

trimmings and the sounds of love and 

remembrance.   

For some in the congregation this Thanksgiving 

will be difficult one for having experienced the 

loss of a loved one or heard some disturbing 

news about their own health. We think with joy 

about that old song of our childhood, “Hurrah 

for the fun;  the puddingôs done;  hurrah for 

Thanksgiving Day” aware that for many in our 

country and neighborhood it  is also a time of 

deep physical and spiritual need.  

We need to focus on the needs of our brothers 

and sisters and the “least of the brothers and 

sisters” of Jesus, whose Reign we celebrate on 

the last Sunday of the Church Year, Christ the 

King, on Sunday, November 24
th

.  

In anticipation of the four weeks of Advent, let 

me announce to you all that we will have 

Evening Prayer on the Tuesdays of December, 

culminating with the Christmas Eve Festival 

Worship of Holy Communion. All the Services 

of the Advent Tuesdays will be observed at 6:30 

PM in the lower level Fellowship Hall, and the 

Christmas Eve Service will be held in the 

evening in the Sanctuary.  

I am happy to be with you during the upcoming 

holidays and will have office hours at the 

church on Tuesdays from 9 am until 2 pm, with 

a staff gathering at 10:30 am.  

Pastoral emergency numbers are (605) 271- 

8623 or (605) 610-6097. Blessings to all 

members and friends of BVLC!  
 

                     Pastor Richard L. Foster 

 

 

 

 

 
For the Pastoral Record 

Funeral: 

Christian love and sympathy to the family of 

Robert O. ñBobò Swenson Sr. who joined our 

Father on October 18, 2013.  Funeral services 

were held Wednesday, October 18th, 2013 at 

Beaver Valley Lutheran Church with Rev. Ray 

Heidenson officiating. 

 

 



 

Council President's Message 
by Larry Johnson  

 

MAILING OF TIDINGS NEWSLETTER TO BE DISCONTINUED 
 
The council discussed the cost of continuing to mail The Tidings to each 
household. Many members have computers and email/web accessibil-
ity. The Tidings is available on the church website each month.  

After discussing the topic the following motion was made: Effective 
with the January 2014 Tidings, The Tidings will be sent electronically to 
members with email addresses. Limited paper copies will be available 
at church for those who do not have computers/email accessibility. 
Unanimous vote by council to adopt new policy. 

 

 

Stewardship Committee Message  
 

COMMITMENT SUNDAY 
 

άIt ƛǎ ƳƻǊŜ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜΦέ  Acts 20:35b 
 

The joy and excitement of the abundant life cannot be bought on-line, or carried home from 
the mall.  They are found in the need of our neighbor, and in our uninhibited desire to love 
and care for the lost and the least.  Many of us have been blessed with more than enough for 
our needs.  God gives us everything and asks only that we return a portion to do his work. 

The first week of November you will receive a Time and Talent Form and a Financial Giving 
Form.  Please bring the completed forms to church on Commitment Sunday, November 17, 
2013.  There will be a special time during the service to bring 
your forms forward and affirm your commitment.  Following the 
service there will be coffee, rolls, and fruit in the Fellowship Hall. 

Please take time in the coming days to prayerfully consider the 
gifts you have received and the gift you will give.  

 

Stewardship Committee 
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CHILDRENôS INN 

 
 

The focus for the Year Round Giving Tree 

for the month of November will be is items 

for the “CHILDREN’S INN” in Sioux 

Falls.   
 

This private, non-profit organization 

provides 24-hour free services for 

women, children & men who are victims 

of family violence, elder abuse, neglect 

or sexual assault. 
 

We will be collecting for the children: 

 

 

Food Items: 

¶ Pop-Tarts  

¶ Cereals 
 

Other Items: 

¶ Baby bottles (no liners) 

¶ Sippy Cups 

¶ Pacifiers 

¶ Pajamas (lightweight-all sizes) 

¶ Pull-Ups (all sizes) 

¶ Baby bath products 
¶ Towels & Wash Cloths 

 

You may place your unwrapped items 

under the tree during the month of 

November.   
 

If you have any questions, please contact 

Vyonne in the office. 

"Food to You"  

Grocery Cart Mission Project 

 

Please help as we collect food and other 

items to help our neighbors in need.  We 

currently are collecting: 

PEANUT BUTTER & 
 TOILET PAPER 

 

in the Sunshine grocery cart located 

downstairs by the water fountain.  Please 

help fill the cart! 

 

 

 

 

 

Please help fill the cart! 

 

CHURCH IN SOCIETY 

 

 

REMINDER – Bible Study is available 

3
rd

 Sat of month at 9:00 am for anyone 

interested in joining. 

 

 

 

All women of Beaver Valley are invited to 
join us as we meet the last Sunday of 
every month at 10:45am. 

Our next meeting is November 24th at 
10:45 am.  Please come and join us! 

    

 

CHURCH IN SOCIETY 
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http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=welca&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=XX7A9PH1ea4U0M&tbnid=pybmsF6X1ObK5M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.gcsynod.org/ministries/WELCHA.php&ei=wHEJUePhOMbc2AWUkoCwBw&bvm=bv.41642243,d.b2I&psig=AFQjCNHGijcE7tzxFXdhwrsBtWF2iFarNA&ust=1359659830150859


 

Godôs Creators 
will meet 

Wednesday, Nov. 6, 7:00 pm 
 

Newcomers and Card Ideas are welcome! 
We use them to send out for holidays, thinking 
of you, and special occasions for shut-ins, 
ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅΣ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜ ƪƛŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ άƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǎƛƎƘǘ 
ōǳǘ ƴƻǘ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǘǎΦέ 

Bring a friend and come join in the fun of hand 
making cards. If you have any questions, 
please call Ardell Johnson, 757-6273 or 
princessann@alliancecom.net. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

 

 

Next meeting: 

 

Wednesday,   Nov. 13,  9:00 am 

 

We meet the second Wednesday of every 

month to tie quilts with a potluck lunch at 

noon.  All women of the church are encouraged 

and invited to join in the fellowship! 

 

BETHANY HOME  
 Sioux Falls or Brandon 

Have stuffed animals to donate? 

 
Bethany's Chaplain, Mary Sacco, would like people 

to consider donating stuffed animals, including 

things like Beanie Babies, to Bethany.   

We have found that many of our residents in our 

memory care neighborhoods like to use those in our 

activities.  For example, when we talk with them 

about their lives, and they talk about growing up on a 

farm, we can bring out examples of cows and pigs, 

etc. to help bring out more memories.  Using these 

stuffed animals can really help us enhance our 

communication with some memory care residents.   

If you have some stuffed animals that you would be 

willing to donate, please bring them to Bethany 

Home - Sioux Falls or Brandon for Chaplain Mary. 

 

 
HELPING HAND 
 ASSISTED LIVING 

 
 

Have  an accumulation of unused gift items 
that are new or gently used to donate? 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Helping Hand Assisted Living is seeking new or 

gently used items that may be used as gifts for the 

resident’s “Santa Store” on November 25th.   

 

 

 

 

 

This store gives residents a chance to go shopping (at 

no charge) for Christmas gifts for their family or 

friends without leaving the building.  An example of 

donations that could be used would be candy, nuts, 

gift sets, jewelry, toys, stuffed animals, etc.   

If you are interested in donating some items, please 

contact Sandy in Activities at 582-7939.  

 

 

 

Next meeting: 
Wednesday,   Nov. 13,  9:00 am 

 

We meet the second Wednesday of every month 

to tie quilts with a potluck lunch at noon.  All 

women of the church are encouraged and 

invited to join in the fellowship! 

 

The quilts go to various individuals and 

organizations within the church, in the 

community, and around the world. It’s a simple 

way to spread the love of Jesus.  For questions 

please call Verna Bendt, 582-7752. 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

November gathering times: 
Wednesday,   Nov. 13,  5:00 pm 

 
 
 

mailto:princessann@alliancecom.net


       

       

       

       

       

       

        

       
  

              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Beaver Valley Lutheran Church (Youth), 

Thank you very much for the donation to our Angel Fund.  That was very thoughtful of all 
of you.  We appreciate you sharing the blessings in your life with others. 

        Many Thanks, 
        Mrs. Stemwedel, BVHS 
Dear Friends at Beaver Valley Lutheran, 

Thank you for your kindness, generosity and support.  Your donation of paper products, 
cleaning supplies, tooth brushes and groceries are so greatly appreciated.  You have 
ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƻǳǊ άƘƻǳǎŜέ ŀ άƘƻƳŜέΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǳǊ άƘŜŀǊǘŦŜƭǘέ 
appreciation. 
        Blessings, 

        Nadine & Ronald McDonald House 

               

 

Nurturing Kids Through Yoga  
Taught by Gingi Hanson (CYT200) 

 Grades 1-6 
Saturday November 16, 2013 

9:15-10:00 AM 
Beaver Valley Church 

Cost:  $5.00 due at registration 
You are welcome to bring a friend! 

This session will include: 
1)  Connecting with nature through animal and nature poses 
2)  Create a Harvest Sculpture 
3)  Play a Generosity Game       
4)  Celebration Circle 
5)  Savasana......(time of relaxation and reflection) 
6)  Popcorn Snack  

 

 

Please register by November 13 by signing up at the Kid's News 
bulletin board by the water fountain in the basement hallway. 

 



 

HOME VISITS 

If you wish for someone to visit you in your 

home for conversation, prayer or Holy 

Communion, please contact the church office 

at 605-582-3504. 

 

 
 
 
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
    
     
    
   
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ñAnd it shall come to pass, that before they call, I 

will answer; and while they are yet speaking, I will 

hear.ò -     Isaiah 65:24 

If you or your family members are in need of 

prayer, our prayer warriors and congregation 

members are here to pray for you.  Please contact 

the Pastor or call the church office at 582-3504 

with your prayer concerns. You may privately have 

the prayer warriors pray for you, or a name can be 

printed in the Sunday bulletin for Pastor and the 

congregation to pray together. 

 

HOSPITAL VISITATION 

If you are hospitalized for any reason, tell the 

hospital (at the time of admission) that you 

are a member of  Beaver Valley Lutheran 

Church.    

 

Also, please request a family member to 

contact the church office at 582-3504, if you 

are unable to make the contact.  If you leave 

a message, please state which hospital you 

are in as well as your room number, if 

applicable.   

 

In the event your hospitalization is due to 

same-day surgery, please let the church office 

know so that we can pray for your recovery in 

the days that follow.  At your request, we will 

list your name in the bulletin under ñprayersò 

and/or add it to the ñprayer chain.ò 

  

      

      

    

SIGN-UP TO SERVE: 
COFFEE  FELLOWSHIP HOUR 

 
 

Do you have a birthday or anniversary you would like to 

celebrate with your church family at coffee hour? Sign up for 

your ñspecialò date on the Hospitality sign-up form in the 

kitchen.  

 

November 03  Evangelism Meeting     
1 

1November 10      

 

November 17  Church In Society 
 

November 24    
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Church Council Minutes 

October 10, 2013 

 

Attendees:    Denny Schuette   Doris Phillips  Darcie Johnson 

                      Todd Dawley  Linda Wingate  Erin Olesen 

                      Kate Brick  Dale Hanson 

                      Larry Johnson  Georgia Backer 

 

Absent:        Ingrid Briggle, Mike Swenson,  

Additional Attendee:  Gingi Hanson 

 

Call to Order:   Meeting called to order by President, Larry Johnson, at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Devotions:  Georgia Backer  

Approval of prior meeting minutes: 

Minutes from the prior meeting were unavailable and will be reviewed at the November meeting. 

 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report:   

 

MMSC: Motion to approve July Treasurer’s report was made by Linda Wingate and seconded by Georgia 

Backer. 

 

Old Business: 

 

1.  Membership review is complete. 

MMSC to remove names as recommended. 

2. MMSC to accept the Continuing Resolutions updated on September 12, 2013. 

3. MMSC to begin budget billing for electricity and natural gas with the next billing. 

4. Media update is nearly complete.  They are waiting for parts to complete the installation.  With the new 

system only one person is needed to run the equipment. 

 

New Business: 

 

1.  The Semi-Annual meeting will follow the Sunday service.  The only business at this meeting is the 

election for council, cemetery, and Bethany Association members. 

2. Gingi Hanson requested approval to have a kids YOGA day on Saturday, November 16, 2013, from 

9:15-10:00am. The program is Nurturing Kids and will be for grades 1 through 6.  The cost will be 

$5.00 per child.  Children will be allowed to bring a friend.  There will be a sign-up sheet on the 

bulletin board. 

MMSC to approve the Nurturing Kids YOGA day on November 16, 2013. 



 

 

3.  The council discussed the cost of continuing to mail The Tidings to each household.  Many members 

have computers and email/web accessibility.  The Tidings is available on the church website each 

month. After discussing the topic the following motion was made:  Effective with the January 2014 

Tidings, The Tidings will be sent electronically to members with email addresses.  Limited paper copies 

will be available at church for those who do not have computers/email accessibility.  Motion made by 

Erin Olesen, Second by Denny Schuette.  Motion passed. 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Presidentôs Report ï Larry Johnson 

It is increasingly difficult to find Pastors for Sunday morning services.  The list available from the Synod has 

gotten shorter due to retirements and Interim Assignments.  Larry recommended that we hire Pastor Richard 

Foster through year-end.  He will contact Pastor Foster regarding compensation and time commitment for that 

time period. 

 

Call Committee:  Larry Johnson 

The committee is scheduling interviews with two pastoral candidates. Dates and time have not been 

determined as of this date. 

 

Stewardship:  Council Assignment, Doris Phillips 

The Offering Envelopes have been received.  The Time & Talent Forms and Financial Forms are ready.  

Letters with the forms will be mailed to each household the first week of November.  Temple talks are 

scheduled for October 20 and November 10.  A Stewardship message will be emailed and printed in the 

November 3 bulletin.  Commitment Sunday is November 17, 2013. 

 

Worship and Music:  Council Assignment, Ingrid Briggle - No Report 

 

Education and Youth Ministry:  Council Assignment, Erin Olesen and Georgia Backer 

Fourteen Bibles were presented to Sunday School students; eight first time Bibles, 3 third graders, and 3 sixth 

graders.   

The children’s Christmas Program is scheduled for December 15, 2013. 

Youth:  The proceeds from the sale of gift cards sold in October will be given to the Brandon Food Pantry. 

 

Evangelism:  Council Assignment, Kate Brick ï  

The committee is planning to rebuild the brick sign in the front of the church.  BVLC was honored by the 

Brandon Chamber for 140 years of community service.  They are planning a sign/letters on the South side of 

the church.  The place is yet to be determined.   

 

The new knitting group has eight members.   

 

 

 

 



 

The Trunk or Treat will not be held this year. 

 

New Member Sunday has been set for November 3.  It has been decided to welcome new members with a 

brunch following the church service.  Bev Maxwell will prepare and post a food sign-up sheet.  Other duties 

for that day have been assigned. 

There will be no November meeting.  The next meeting will be December 1, 2013. 

 

An activity is being planned for next February to raise funds for projects; details are in the process of being 

finalized as of this date. 

 

Property:  Council Assignment, Denny Schuette 

No major property issues.  Please notify the committee if any repairs are needed. 

 

Church in Society:  Council Assignment, Darcie Johnson ï  

The Goody Boxes will be sent in October.  The Giving Tree for November will be for the Children’s Inn. 

In December we will again have the Angel Tree.  Gift Cards purchased are distributed to families in need 

through the elementary schools. 

 

We will not serve the Banquet in December as there were no Saturdays available.  The money currently in the 

Banquet fund will be given to the Banquet for their Christmas Project. 

 

Personnel:  Council Assignment, Dale Hanson 

The committee reviewed the jobs and salaries for all staff.  Amy Johnson and Theresa Schroder have 

volunteered to be Wedding Coordinators.  The committee is reviewing their Job Description and fees. 

 

WELCA:  Beaver Valley Women:  Council Assignment, Ingrid Briggle ïNo Report 

 

Cemetery:  Council Assignment, Denny Schuette 

The committee has been working in the South Cemetery to restore markers and general clean up.  The bridge 

east of the South Cemetery entrance will be removed by the end of the month in preparation for replacement in 

2014. 

 

Churchmen:  Council Assignment, Larry Johnson 

No items of note to report. 

 

MMSC:  To adjourn the meeting. 

 

Minutes prepared by Doris Phillips 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Worship  Leaders : November 2013  

  November 3  November 10  November 17           November 24  

GREETERS :  

 Upper    Dave/Ashley Matzke  Todd/Linda Dawley  Bob/Bev Maxwell                   Lanny/Sylvia Benson  

 

 Lower    Kory/Tara Scholten  Harlan/Linda Gjoraas  Don/Becky Nolte                   Judy Richards,   

                                               Arlene Erickson  
 

USHERS:    Janet Andersen/  Mike/Cheryl Hluchy  Dennis/Joan Schuette             Curt/Doris Phillips      
     Sue Johannson  
 

LECTOR:    Jeff Boucher  Linda Wingate  Kathryn Reisenweber  Sabrina Dietz  

 

CHILDRENôS 

SERMON :     Erin Olesen  Linda Wingate  Bruce Bonander  Tom Wingate  

CHURCH BELL :   Marvin Burkman  Marvin Burkman  Marvin Burkman  Marvin Burkman  

MONTHLY POWERPOINT  :    Amy Johnson  

COMMUNION BREAD :    Twyla Voldseth  

COMMUNION STATIONS   November  17:   Kory, Tara & Addison Scholten  -   Scott, Sara & Madisyn Rust  

            

Contact Judy Richards at 582-6182 or the church office if you cannot serve as scheduled. 

 

 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 3 RD  

 

 



 

 ~ November 2013 ~  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1  
 

2  
10:30a ACOA  
 

3   ALL SAINTS   

       SUNDAY 
-Daylight Savings Time- 
NEW MEMBER SUNDAY  
9:30a Worship  
10:30a Sun. School  
10:30a Confirmation  
4:00p  Boyscouts  
4:30p Bethany Assoc. 
Annual Mtg.  

4  
 
 
 
 
 
 

8:00p Al -
Anon  

5  

 
 
4:15p   Yoga 
 

6 
 
 
6:15p Choir  
 
7:00p Godõs 
Creators  
 

7  
 
 
5:45p Yoga  
 

8  
 

9  
9:00a Small 
Group Book 
Club  
 
10:30a ACOA  

10  HARVEST FESTIVAL 
9:30a Worship  
10:30a Sun. School  
10:30a Confirmation  
4:00p Pastor at    
        Beth. Meadows    
 

4:00p  Boyscouts  
 

5:00p HARVEST  
            FESTIVAL  

11  
  VETERANõS   
       DAY 
 
 
 
 

8:00p Al -
Anon  

12  

 
4:15p   Yoga 
 
7:00p                       
    Cemetery  
    Mtg.                                                                   

13  
 
9:00a Quilting  
 
5:00p  Knitting  
 
6:15p Choir  

14  
 
 

5:45p Yoga  
 
7:00 p 
 Council Mtg.  
 

15  
 
 
     DECEMBER 

 

16  
9:00a Bible 
Study  for 
All  
 
9:15a Kids  
            Yoga 
 
10:30a ACOA  
 
 

17      COMMITMENT  

                SUNDAY 

 
9:30a Worship  
10:30a Sun. School  
10:30a Confirmation  
              Class  
4:00p  Boyscouts  
 

18  
 
 
 
 
 

8:00p Al -
Anon  

19  

 
 
 
4:15p   Yoga 
 

20  

 

 
 
6:15p Choir  

21  
 

4:30p Bethany  
       Board Mtg.  
 
5:45p Yoga  
 

22  
 

23  
10:30a ACOA  

24   CHRIST THE KING 

            SUNDAY 

 
9:30a Worship  
10:30a  Sun. School  
10:30a Confirmation  
10:45a WELCA mtg.  
4:00p  Boyscouts  
 

25  
 
 
 
 
 

8:00p Al -
Anon  

26  

 
 
NO 4:15p   Yoga 
 
 

27  
 
(No Knitting or 
Choir)  

28     

   

 

29  
 

30  
10:30a ACOA  

 

 

 

 

9:30 am Pastor 
at Helping Hand 

10:30 am Staff Mtg. 

10:30 am Staff Mtg. 

10:30 am Staff Mtg. 

10:30 am Staff Mtg. 

http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages.aspx?keywords=newsletter deadline&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=,cl,ca,ph,pp,bc

